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Starting August 19 – Utility Vault Work on Kirkland Avenue Closes Sidewalk 

Starting August 19, a contractor working for King County Wastewater Treatment Division will work in 
an underground vault beneath the sidewalk near 811 Kirkland Avenue. During this work, the sidewalk 
on the south side of Kirkland Avenue will be closed around-the-clock in front of the Kirkland Avenue 
Office Park (see map). 

 This work will take approximately 2 weeks to complete.  

 Work hours are Monday through Thursday, 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., but the sidewalk will be 
closed around the clock. 

 Kirkland Avenue will be reduced to one lane during work hours, but will remain open to through 
traffic. Flaggers and traffic signage will be in place to assist drivers.  

 Access will be maintained to businesses and residences. 
 

What to expect 

 On-street parking restrictions will be in place at the work locations. 

 Traffic control signs will narrow lanes on Kirkland Avenue; traffic will be maintained through 
the work zone.  

 Noise and other activity typical of construction: work crews, trucks, excavating equipment.  

For more information on the project/ Para más información: 

 24-hour Construction Hotline 206-205-9196 

 Heidi Sowell 206-684-1207  heidi.sowell@kingcounty.gov 

 Web: http://www.kingcounty.gov/environment/wtd/Construction/East/Kirkland.aspx 
    (*Seleccione su idioma para solicitar hablar con un intérprete, este servicio es gratuito.)  

 
 
Area map of Kirkland 
Avenue sidewalk closure – 
August 19-29. 
Pedestrians will be 
detoured to the sidewalk 
on the north side of the 
street. 
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